




 
 
 
From:  
Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 8:51 AM
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: RE: NTSB Document Request (RRD23L007) [follow up]
 
[CAUTION] This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 – sorry for the delay, but here are Norfolk Southern’s responses to the three inquiries below:
 

Please clarify who owns and is responsible for the safety of the grade crossing
 
Response: The subject crossing is a private grade crossing on property owned by Cleveland Cliffs.  Cleveland
Cliffs also installed and maintains the warning devices at the grade crossing.  As such, Cleveland Cliffs owns the
subject grade crossing, and because it installed and maintains the warning devices, it is responsible for the
crossing protection at the grade crossing.  It is also the responsibility of approaching motorists to stop at the
subject grade crossing and yield to an approaching train that is in close proximity to the grade crossing.
 

·      Please provide any records NS has on the grade crossing (name, maintenance, risk assessment, etc.)
 
Response:  Norfolk Southern has already provided the NTSB and FRA with NS Police records and track inspection
records on Kiteworks.  Norfolk Southern has no other responsive documents.
 

Has NS received any comments or complaints about the crossing?
 
Response:  Norfolk Southern is not aware of any complaints about the subject private crossing and has no
records of complaints about the crossing.
 
Thanks,

 






